"Welcome, Renew, Serve"

Christ the King Lutheran Church, ELCA 601 S. Washington Street, Combined Locks, WI 920-788-6492 ctk@christ-the-king.org

www.christ-the-king.org
Office Hours:

Monday—Thursday 8:00 am—3:30 pm

Friday 8:00 am—Noon

Sunday, February 4, 2018

Monday (02/5/18) 4th –6th grade Christian Education 6:30 p.m.

Healthy Living Club 6:00 p.m. Rooms 1 & 2

Tuesday (02/6/18) Bible Study 9:30 am—10:30 am Gathering Room

Staff Meeting 12:45 Gathering Room

Wednesday (02/7/18) Kings Cookies—3:00-5:00 p.m.

Confirmation Meal 6:00 p.m.—Class 6:30 p.m.

Saturday (02/10/18) Doughnut Whole Gang Men's Bible Study 8:00-9:30 am

No Basement Ladies Bible Study 8:30-10:00 am

Sunday (02/11/18) Worship 8:30 am & 10:15 am

Fat Sunday— Breakfast served 9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.

Welcome Visitors! — We are glad you are here! Visitors who wish to take communion, please fill out the visitor card in your pew. To learn more about CtK, visit our web site: christ-the-king.org. Child care is available for 3 year old's and under.

Looking Ahead:



Wednesday, Feb. 14—Ash Wednesday Sunday, March 11—Daylight Saving Time Starts Sunday, March 25—Palm Sunday Thursday, March 29—Seder Meal & First Comm. Friday, March 30—Good Friday Sunday, April 1—Easter Sunday Sunday, April 22—Confirmation Sunday

Are you a current Confirmation student in need of an extra Worship Help or two? We are looking for somebody to record the sermon each Sunday at one of the two services. Instructions will be provided! If interested, sign up on the bulletin board in Fellowship Hall, or contact Bryan Schmidt at bschmidt@christ-the-king.org.

First Communion is quickly approaching. Our first official night of First Communion prep is February 12. If you would like your child to participate in their First Communion this year and they aren't registered in Monday Night Christian Ed, please contact Susie at sselle@christ-the-king.org.

Prayer Partner Ministry: How would you like to have someone special pray just for you? Prayer Partner Ministry participants are secretly assigned a person to pray for throughout the year. Someone is also praying for you! This runs from February through December with the reveal in January of the next year. If interested please fill out the registration form located on the gold box on the pedestal in the narthex by February 12 and place it in that gold box. Questions? Contact Julie Stoegbauer at 788-6492 or email her at jstoegbauer@christ-the-king.org.

Sunday School Teachers Needed: We are looking for Sunday School teachers for both 8:30 and 10:15 a.m. services. There are two classrooms of students—3K to Kindergarten and 1st-3rd grade who are in need of a teacher. ALL lesson plans and supplies are prepared for you ahead of time. Please prayerfully consider being a part of this ministry. If you are interested in teaching, please contact Susie directly (sselle@christ-the-king.org) or sign up on sign-up genius which has a link on our website. Thanks for your help!

Simple Church CRM: SimpleChurchCRM is our new membership database management system. You may log in and view your personal family information, your giving history and new church directory. (Please note our old church directory is NO longer available.) More information can be found on our website under INFORMATION tab; then click on DIRECTORY.

Fellowship Hosting February—
May. There are still a few dates open for Fellowship Hosting for the months of February through May. The sign-up sheet is in the

narthex. Please consider signing up for one (or two) time slots. Volunteers set up, make coffee and put out the cookies for fellowship between services. This could be anyone whether they go to the 8:30 a.m. service or the 10:15 a.m. service. At least two people per Sunday is required. All your help is greatly appreciated. Questions? Please contact Shirley at 788-6492, ext 101.

Financial Manager: Christ the King Lutheran Church, Combined Locks, WI is hiring a part-time (18 hours a week) Finance Manager. Ideal candidate has working knowledge to complete and file payroll reports, prepare W-2's, prepare financial reports, quarterly and year end, be resourceful, have relational skills for working with members of the congregation and staff and can work with various computer software specific to CtK. Send resumes and cover letters or for interest and additional information, please contact Molly Mueller hcqhmolly@tds.net. Our website: www.Christ-the-King.org

Fat Sunday, February 11th Pancake & Porkie Breakfast: Come hungry and fill up on delicious pancakes and porkies. Help is needed for various times and duties. See the sign up board in the narthex. Questions? Contact Julie Stoegbauer at istoegbauer@christ-the-king.org.

Healthy Living Club: If your New Year's resolution is to get healthier, we have the group for you! The Healthy Living Club is open to the community (both men and women) and meets on Monday evenings at 6:00 p.m. in classrooms 1 & 2—first door on

the right as you walk down the hallway near the kitchen. You weigh in at your own home and report your results to the group. The group's main focus is to support each other through our health journeys and provide ideas, tricks and tips. Several members have lost over 50 pounds! Come and check us out. You will be glad you did! Contact Julie Stoegbauer at 920-841-0953 for further information. Hope to see you there!

THANK YOU to CtK for supporting LEAVEN!

Gifts to LEAVEN are joyfully received, greatly appreciated and promptly used to meet the emergency needs of individuals and families served by LEAVEN. ~Mary Parsons, Executive Director

LENT

Lenten Services: Join us each Wednesday (February 14, 21, 28 & March 7, 14, 21) for service at 6:30 p.m.

Lenten Schedule for

Confirmation Students & Families!
Confirmation students and their
families are asked to attend the 6:30 pm
services on Wednesday evenings, in lieu of
classes. Check-in will be required each
week. Our tradition is to have our youth lead
and guide the evening both in serving the
suppers and assisting with worship
volunteering.

Lenten Suppers: Just a reminder that Lenten services will be starting soon with Ash Wednesday, February 14. Soup suppers start at 5:30 p.m. and service starts at 6:30 p.m. Come prepared to share in a meal at 5:30 p.m. and don't forget to bring some finger foods to supplement the soups-anything from desserts to cheese and crackers.

<u>Want to subscribe</u> to our weekly newsletter? Contact the office at 788-6492.